
Why are these changes being made? 

The Council has looked carefully at all the survey returns. As far as possible the 

proposed changes are consistent with the wishes of most respondents for their 

streets. A full street-by-street breakdown of the survey results, with area 

summaries, will be available for scrutiny at the fortcoming exhibition and on the 

Council’s website.  

Will there be any new costs? 

The cost of permits and visitor vouchers are reviewed periodically but there are 

no increases planned with these proposals. Visitor using new pay-and-display 

facilities will pay the existing EG on-street tariff during the controlled period, 

which is £1.00 per hour (20 for 12 minutes) - maximum stay 2 hours. 

How can I influence the proposals? 

You can influence the proposals by completing the enclosed questionnaire and 

returning it using the prepaid postage envelope provided.  Alternatively you may 

respond on-line at the Council’s website or by email to the address below. 

If you would like more information, you are advised to attend the public 

exhibition to discuss your concerns with officers before commenting on the 

proposals, or contact us on one of the phone numbers below.  

 

What happens next? 

Once the consultation period has finished the Council will consider any requested 

changes to the proposals and decide how these should be taken forward. We will 

then write to you again with details of the final proposals. 

 

Subject to the outcome of this consultation and statutory procedures, we will aim 

to implement the proposals during October 2017. The new controls would take 

effect as soon as possible thereafter. 
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Thank you for responding to the survey 

Towards the end of last year, we asked you to complete a questionnaire on the 

possibility of introducing more onerous parking controls into your area.  

We would like to thank all those who responded to this survey. The responses 

have helped us to design proposals which are now being brought forward for 

public consultation.  

The main aim of the proposals is to reduce long-stay parking by non-permit 

holders and free-up space for the essential needs of local residents and traders.  

What are the proposals? 

An overview of the proposed changes is shown overleaf. These broadly comprise: 

 Area A: replace all free and/or limited waiting bays with a combination of  

“permit holders only” and shared “permit / pay-and-display” places, with 

operational hours extended to Monday – Sunday, 9am - 8pm. 

 Areas B and D2: replace all free and/or limited waiting bays with a 

combination of “permit holders only” and shared “permit / pay-and-display” 

places, with the existing operational hours Monday – Sunday, 9am – 6.30pm. 

Some additional parking is proposed on Vanbrugh Hill. 

 Areas C, D1 and E:  no proposed changes. 

Draft detailed plans for Areas A, B and D2 are included with this package. Larger 

scale version of these will be available to view at the forthcoming exhibition. The 

plans can also be viewed on the Council’s website (click on “take part in 

consultations…”). 

 

 

 

 

Cont…/ 

The exhibition will be held at the Forum@Greenwich, 

Trafalgar Road SE10 9EQ, on Wednesday 2nd – Friday 4th August 

2017, between 10am – 8 pm. 

 

The deadline for responding to this consultation is 31st August 2017   
 

For further information please telephone 020 8921 6114 or  

020 8921 5584, or email: brian.hanson@royalgreenwich.gov.uk. 

 

Strategic Transportation,  
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